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Fourth Grade 
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Murray Elementary School
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Teacher: Mrs. Valdez-Betsch

Welcome to Murray Elementary School! 
Dear Parents/ Guardians and Students, 
Welcome to the 2018-2019 school year. My name is Erika Valdez-Betsch and I will be your child’s 4thgrade teacher. I am looking forward to educating your child in this academically stimulating and supportive environment! Your child will begin this school year reviewing and reinforcing previously learned concepts in preparation for the Fourth Grade Curriculum. Our year will then proceed to continually challenging each student to work to the best of his/ her ability in mastering educational concepts in all subject areas. 

I have very high expectations for all my students and truly believe that through respect, team work, parent participation, and cooperation all students will be able to achieve greatness. I believe these key elements will provide a foundation for the success and well- being of everyone. Be it assisting students with their daily homework or listening to them read aloud, parents/ guardians will help to strengthen and support the school environment. 

It is very important to read all attached information carefully and share with your children. It is necessary to read and review Mrs. Betsch’s 4thGrade Contract, which should be signed and dated by both parent and student by Wednesday August 22, 2018. The prompt return of this document is your child’s first classroom assignment! Thank you in advance for your cooperation in helping to make this school year an enjoyable educational experience for all !!!!!!!! 
Classroom Rules/ Guidelines/ Policies/ Procedures: 
Our classroom rules/ guidelines/ procedures are important key elements to a safe and positive learning environment and will be referred to often! I strongly encourage all rules/ guidelines/ policies/ procedures as well as those outlined in the district’s handbook be read and discussed carefully to avoid any negative situations. We all want to experience a cooperative and successful school year! An orderly and safe classroom leads to a productive and positive learning environment. 

Classroom Rules: 
1. Follow directions the first time they are given. 

2. Respect others. 

3. Raise your hand to be called on. 

4. Be prepared for class every day. 

5. Keep hands to yourself. 

6. Believe in yourself!

7. Be willing to try new things!

8. Observe all handbook rules (no running, no fighting, no toys, no eating, etc,)

Daily Classroom Guidelines/ Procedures
1. Students are to enter the classroom in an orderly manner with the necessary supplies each day. (Necessary supplies include: assigned books, completed homework in appropriate pocket folder, notebooks, paper, pencil, etc.) 

2. Students are to sit in assigned seats and quietly begin daily/ bell work. 

3. Students are to listen carefully and actively participate in the daily lesson of each subject. 

4. Students are to raise their hands and politely wait to be acknowledged by teacher. Lesson- related questions and comments are always encouraged! 

5. Students are not allowed to walk around classroom during guided instruction time. No inappropriate interruptions will be tolerated! 

6. Students are to respect themselves and others at all times. No touching other students or other student’s property at any time. Teacher’s desk and personal property are OFF limits to students. 

7. At no time is inappropriate language to be used! 

8. Students will be given homework Monday- Thursday in one of the following subjects: Spelling, Reading/ ELA, Math. Homework should be returned Friday (unless otherwise noted) inside homework folders first thing in the morning. Students should study for spelling test daily. Test will be given on Fridays. 

9. NO late work will be accepted- except in case of a student’s absence. Missing work will count as 0%. Students will have one day to make-up any work missed for each day missed. 
10. Students are to leave the classroom in an orderly manner! Our classroom is to remain as neat and clean as possible- no food is allowed during guided class time! 
Discipline Policy 
Failure to follow the classroom rules/ guidelines/ procedures will result in: 

First Offense- Student will be given a verbal warning and is redirected. 

Second Offense- Student will lose a privilege and contact may be made with parent/ guardian via written note home regarding the incident depending on the seriousness of the offense. Parental support and reinforcement of positive behavior is expected. 

Third Offense- Student will receive a formal written referral documenting misconduct. The referral will be sent to the office and parents/ guardians notified. Depending on the offense a conference may be required. 

Homework Policy: 

Your student’s homework will be given daily in one of the following subjects: Spelling, Reading/ ELA, or Math. Homework will be placed inside take home folder daily and should be returned weekly in proper homework area at the beginning of the morning. Studying spelling/vocabulary list daily is required for success on weekly spelling/vocabulary test. It is expected that parents will assist student as needed with their homework in a quiet environment. 

All assignments are due on the assigned date. No late work will be accepted- except in the case of student’s absence. Missing work counts as 0% and late assignments, if accepted, are subject to a 10% decrease in grade for each day late.

Evaluation Methods: 
Tests/ Quizzes; Class work/ Homework; projects/ Activities; and Class Participation. 

Bloomz

This year I will be using the Bloomz to monitor and address discipline.  Everyone should have received either an email or text message inviting you to the class Bloomz.  It also has the option to message me directly for any last minute information I may need about your child.  I will also use this app to send reminders on due dates or special events.  
Skyward
Parents/ Guardian may familiarize themselves with the district’s “Skyward” platform in order to stay abreast of their child’s academic progress throughout the school year. The Internet based Skyward System allows the User to monitor student progress 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. Users will receive an ID number and password to access the system. Please contact the main office if you do not have Internet access. 

10-24 Policy:

If a parental visit will be 10 minutes or less, no appointment is required. If your visit will be longer than 10 minutes, you must provide 24 hours notice. 

Field Trips: 
As field trip opportunities become available, parents will be notified in the school newsletter or by a letter from the teacher.  Student participation is essential as field trips reinforce academic goals and are quite enjoyable! Students must display behavior in accordance with the Hobbs Municipal Schools Handbook as well as obey school rules in order to attend. All permission slips must be signed by parent/ guardian and turned in by designated time before a student will be allowed to attend. 
End of Year Activity Requirements
In order to be allowed to participate in end of year activities such as playday a student must have an “S” in conduct and work habits.  Weekly homework, class participation, and behavior are the areas that determine these grades.  Please contact me before the end of the year if you have any questions or concerns.
Birthdays: 
Birthday treats are always welcome and enjoyed in the last 30 minutes of the day only. The teacher should be notified of any celebrations at least 24 hours in advance! 

Hopefully, I have provided you with helpful information regarding my 4th Grade Classroom! Please feel free to contact me at any time with any of your questions, concerns, or comments; 
Contact Information
Email: betsche@hobbsschools.net
Phone: 575-433-2700

Please sign below, detach, and return to Mrs. Betsch by August 22nd 
Mrs. Betsch’s 4th Grade Class Contract 
I have read, understand, and agree to the classroom Rules/ Guidelines/ Policies/ Procedures for the 2018-2019 school year at Murray Elementary School
_________________________     ____________________        _____________  
Student Name (Please Print)           Signature                               Date 
_________________________     ____________________        _____________  
Parent/ Guardian name (Print)         Signature                               Date 
Phone #’s (please include area code) 
Home________________________ 
Cell _________________________ 
Work________________________ 
E-Mail________________________ 
Does your child have access to a computer?___________________________ 
_______________________________________________________________
If yes, does your child have internet access?___________________________ 
_______________________________________________________________
Does your child have siblings that attend the school?______________________ 
________________________________________________________________
If yes, name(s) and grade(s)?_________________________________________ 
________________________________________________________________
Additional information (please print at the bottom: _________________________
________________________________________________________________
